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Thursday 22nd May 
 

This week is National Volunteer 
Week and I would like to take the 
opportunity to thank all of those 
volunteers who generously give 
up their time to help out in our 
school.  This includes community 
members who come in weekly to 
help out in Breakfast Club and 
work with students in the Learing 
Community, parents and 
grandparents who come along to 
do tasks like changing reading 
books, parents who help out with 
special days as well as those 
who are on School Council and 
the Education Sub Committee. 

We really appreciate the time and positive energy you give to our school 
– we couldn’t do it without you! 
 
On Friday 16th of May, 

the Student Voice 

Ambassadors organised 

a Walk to School Day. 

This event is held 

annually and is crucial for 

promoting children’s 

health, road safety and environmental awareness.  

Students really enjoyed walking, riding or scooting to school. Each 

participating student received a FREE tattoo. The Students Voice Ambassadors recorded the following results: 

Walk: 176 

Ride: 7 

Scoot: 15 

Grand total of participants= 198 

That is a great effort by everyone at 

Glenroy Central Primary School, as 

every effort counts. A BIG thank you to 

all the teachers and Student Voice 

Ambassadors who helped to make it a 

success. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Term 2 2025 
Interschool Sport Round 3: 
Glenroy West (home game) 
5/6 Camp – June 4th to 6th 

School Photos – June 11th 
3/4 Camp – June 18th – 20th 

School reports sent via XUNO– 
Wednesday 25th June 
Design Expo: June 30th 3:30pm 
Parent Teacher Interviews – 
July 3rd (12:00pm to 7:30pm) 
Pupil free day 
House Spirit Day – July 4th 

We are a Child Safe School. 
All school policies are regularly updated: 

To keep up to date you can follow this link: 

https://www.glenroycentralps.vic.edu.au/page

/113/Policies  

The school treats any personal 
information we gather from you 
confidentially and in line with the 
Department’s Privacy Policy. 
 
Please note: The school yard is supervised 
from 8:45am each morning until 3:35pm 
each afternoon Monday to Friday. 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glenroycentralps.vic.edu.au%2Fpage%2F113%2FPolicies&data=04%7C01%7CJoanne.Money%40education.vic.gov.au%7C736b6717b8554abae87308d9fb0d13ad%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637816855860492043%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ixatMhZ5Gs2Tv7VCRUv%2FAXKCV7dg%2BN4AzXNXMoIeT%2FY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glenroycentralps.vic.edu.au%2Fpage%2F113%2FPolicies&data=04%7C01%7CJoanne.Money%40education.vic.gov.au%7C736b6717b8554abae87308d9fb0d13ad%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637816855860492043%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ixatMhZ5Gs2Tv7VCRUv%2FAXKCV7dg%2BN4AzXNXMoIeT%2FY%3D&reserved=0


 
 
Last Wednesday, Elsa and Zunairah participated in the second Children's 
Reference Group at Merri-bek Civic Centre. First, they discussed why it is 
important for children to have a voice. They met Councillor Ella Svensson 
and gave feedback about what could be improved in our local council. They 
wrote and drew pictures of what they think are the 2 most important things 
needed to help improve our council. Lastly, they brainstormed ways to help 
host an exciting event coming up soon - the Merri-Bek Children's Forum, 
and they have been selected to present our school's Acknowledgment of 
Country in English and Auslan.  
 

Have a great weekend. 
Remember, every day counts!  
Jo Money 
Principal 
 

 

 

FOUNDATION TOURS:  If you know someone who lives in Glenroy 

and is interested in our school, we are conducting school tours for 

2026 enrolments. Ring the school office on 93064144 to book in on 

one of the available dates.  

 

Our school enrolment zone can be found at 

www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

  

 

 

http://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/


INTERSCHOOL  

SPORTS REPORT 

Round 2 
Sport: netball, soccer, AFL 

Round: 2 

Date: 16/05/2025 

Opponent: Oak Park PS 

Netball  

Netball had a great day against Oak Park. The girls’ team had a 

challenging game and sadly lost 12 – 0. The best and fairest was 

Nadia for showing great sportsmanship and moving around the court to 

get the ball. The mixed team had a fantastic game and won 13-4. The 

best and fairest was Aryan for being a great defender and getting the ball back for our 

team.  

Soccer  

The soccer team had a great game against Oak Park Primary 

with the scores being 1 to 0. Mohamad K scored our goal. Our 

defence was on top and our goalkeeper saved 2 penalties with 

lots of other saves. Zak played amazingly with his mesmerising 

defence. Adriana also blocked lots of balls. The best and fairest is 

Zak for his amazing defence. 

Football 

Today the football team played Oak Park at JP Fawkner Reserve. It was a tough game, and 
unfortunately Oak Park won. 
Aliyah did really well, laying lots of tackles and taking marks. 
Ryan L did a great job in the ruck. Jay was strong in defense 
and Toby led the ball well too. 
The Best and Fairest award for the game went to Dawoud, for 
playing hard all day. 
The football team is looking forward to playing Glenroy West at 
home next week.  
 

 

 


